
 
Town of Montville Public Safety Commission 

Regular Meeting Minutes - Informational 
Monday, December 15, 2014 – 7:00 p.m. 
Town Council Chambers – Town Hall 

 
This meeting was informational as there was not a quorum present. 

 
 
I. Call to Order 
 

The informational meeting began at 7:08 p.m. 
 
2. Pledge of Allegiance 
 
All stood and pledged the flag. 
 
3. Roll Call 
 
Present at the meeting were Commissioners Elizabeth Adams, James Moran, and David Jetmore.  
Also present were Lt. Leonard Bunnell, Mayor Ronald McDaniel, Fire Marshal Ray Occhialini, 
Resident State Trooper Sgt. James Smith, and Town Council Liaison Laura Tanner.  
Commissioners Gary Allyn, Joseph DePasquale, and Eric Rousseau were absent. 
 
4. Amendments to the Agenda 
 
No action 
 
5. Communications:  Copies of monthly statistics reports from the Fire Marshal, Fire 

Departments, Police Department, Animal Control and Building Official. 
 
The Fire Marshal, Building Official, and Police Department reports were submitted 
electronically prior to the meeting.  Mayor McDaniel commented on the death in the family of 
the Animal Control Officer and expressed sympathy on behalf of the Commission. 
 
Commissioner Jetmore noted that Steve Loiler has formally resigned from the Commission.  He 
imparted some words of wisdom from his own experience as a former police office to S. Loiler 
who recently graduated from the CT State Police Academy and has been assigned at Troop E.  
Mayor McDaniel and Commissioners Moran and Adams praised S. Loiler for his commitment to 
the Commission and his chosen career. 
 
6. Approval of Regular Meeting minutes of August 25, 2014. 
 
No action 
 
7. Remarks from the Public 
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No action 
 
8. Remarks from Department Heads 
 
Lt. Bunnell confirmed that the next ad-hoc advisory meeting will be held on December 16, 2014 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Public Safety Building.  Fire Marshal Occhialini gave an update on the status 
of the regional dispatch system stating he will be attending the Board of Directors meeting and is 
working behind the scenes on administrative projects pending the okay on system. 
 
9. Reports from Committees and Public Safety Liaisons 
 
No action 
 
10. Unfinished Business 
 

a. Modify the current policy on police uniforms to include the newly purchased 
lime green “construction type” shirts and vest for road jobs. 

 
No report 
 

b. Report on police applicants. 
 
No report 
 
11. New Business 
 

a. Review and consideration to accept the Public Safety Plan (Jetmore). 
 
The Commissioners discussed acceptance of plan highlighting that the police portion of the plan 
has been reviewed by Commission and comments made for changes.  The fire section of the plan 
with meetings of the fire chiefs to review it was to be spearheaded by E. Rousseau. 
 

b. Consideration and action on a phone bridge for meeting attendance (Allyn). 
 
No action 
 
12. Remarks from the Public 
 
No action 
 
13. Remarks from the Mayor 
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Mayor McDaniel wished everyone a happy holiday season. 
 

14. Remarks from the Town Council Liaison 
 
None 
 
15. Remarks from Commissioners 
 
Commissioner Jetmore discussed the upcoming budget with Mayor McDaniel.  A meeting for 
the same will be scheduled for January 5, 2015, at 5:00 p.m. at the Public Safety Building. 
 
16. Adjournment 
 
The meeting ended at 7:17 p.m. 
 
Submitted by:  Gloria J. Gathers/Recording Secretary 
 


